OFFICE OF THE SELECTBOARD
Town of Whitingham

P.O. Box 560

Jacksonville, Vermont 05342
A Meeting of the Whitingham Selectboard was held on Wednesday, April 29, 2015 at 7:30 PM, at the Selectboard Office, Municipal Center in Jacksonville, Vermont.  The following Selectboard members were present: Chair, Keith Bronson; Selectboard Members: Mr. Robin Kingsley; Mr. Karl Twitchell and Administrator, Ms. Bonnie Jo Radasch.   Guests included: Ms. Jen Burnell, Windham Regional Representative, EDG Member, Lister; and colleague Mr. Christopher Crafts, Lister, Searsburg.
7:30 The meeting was called to order by Chair, Keith Bronson, Selectboard Chair. 
7:31 A motion was made by Mr. Karl Twitchell for Selectboard to approve the Payables Warrant dated April 29, 2015; Mr. Robin Kingsley seconded.  All in favor, with Chair, Keith Bronson casting his vote.   
7:33 A motion was made by Mr. Robin Kingsley for Selectboard to approve the Payroll Warrant dated April 29, 2015; Mr. Karl Twitchell seconded.  All in favor, with Chair, Keith Bronson casting his vote.   

Brief discussion.

7:39 A motion was made by Mr. Karl Twitchell for Selectboard to approve the Minutes of their meeting dated, April 15, 2015, as written; Mr. Robin Kingsley seconded.  All in favor, with Chair, Keith Bronson casting his vote.  
7:41 A motion was made by Mr. Robin Kingsley for Selectboard Chair, Keith Bronson to sign an amendment to extend the end date of the Bridge #47 Grant Agreement related to deck replacement, 07110/DR-IG-2012-Whitingham-00045; Mr. Karl Twitchell seconded.  All in favor, with Chair, Keith Bronson casting his vote.

7:44 Chair, Keith Bronson invited Ms. Jen Burnell to the table.
Ms. Burnell shared with the Selectboard preliminary information in regard to grants she is pursuing that might offer options for promoting art in the community.  She went on to say it appears there may be one that could accomplish that while intertwining with infrastructure, and allow for a replacement ‘fence’ for the pole fence in front of the Jacksonville Fire Department / Municipal Center. 

Ms. Burnell said she had already had some preliminary discussions with one local metal artist who might be able to do the required architectural metal work.  “I wanted to see if the Selectboard might be on board with such a project.”  She indicated there would be need of a “Letter of Intent” and that the project could take place in 2016 or 2017, depending upon the amount of preparation and other factors.
The Selectboard asked if there would be a sketch of the project that would potentially be approved before submitting the grant funds request, while noting that the Vermont Agency of Transportation might also have some relevant funding.

Brief discussion about ownership related to the fence.  Ms. Burnell said she would check in with Jacksonville Electric on their history with it as a structure adjacent to the sidewalks over which they currently have dominion.  It was suggested that the State might also have a claim here.

8:00 Ms. Burnell indicated she would keep the Selectboard posted and then asked about the possibility of being able to separate bicycles from other metals being thrown out at the Transfer Station.  She shared information about a bike project that has been organized in Bellows Falls that works with recycling bicycles in various ways…. (earn a bike/work it off program; teach kids how to fix and/or construct bikes, etc.)  
Questions were raised regarding the possibility that Whitingham could have a similar program, perhaps through the library or Wings program.  There seemed to be no good reason that bicycles could not be recycled and could be tested by identifying a second location for the bikes to be put at the Transfer Station.  Ms. Burnell will do further research on a potential bike program and get back to the Selectboard.  Mr. Karl Twitchell observed that the small amount of loss in scrap metals return to the town would be very little related to this project and not of concern. 
8:19 Selectboard then discussed briefly, a request to remove certain equipment from the e-cycling area.  While the request that caused the Selectboard to give consideration to the question emerged as part of a recycle/re-build/re-use program for disadvantaged, Selectboard Chair, Keith Bronson, noted that Whitingham’s contract with the State of Vermont forbid access to e-cycling.  Selectboard agreed the answer to the requesting individual would have to be ‘no’, based on the Town’s contract with the State.   
8:20 General discussion related to Whitingham Sewer Department; Selectboard noting a joint meeting within the period of the next two Selectboard Meeting times would be helpful. 
8:45 Miscellaneous discussion related to Green Mountain Giant (largest glacial erratic in the State); Atherton Meadow boundaries contained on maps in Town Clerk’s Office; questioning were GMG actually ‘rests’ (private or public land); resources that could prove helpful in the form of game warden, Rich Watkins, etc.
9:00 Discussion continued on Glory Hole area as providing access to rail bed, noting a trail map would be helpful in identifying particulars/potential trail markers, Ann Herman (Best Dam Walk in VT) as a resource, use of Pete Bernard for signage.
9: 12 Additional miscellaneous discussion around Town Parking lots; continued question of when the solar panel will become operational and VTel status.  

9:28 A motion was made by Mr. Karl Twitchell for Selectboard to adjourn their meeting; Mr. Robin Kingsley seconded.  All in favor, as
9:30 Chair, Keith Bronson declared the meeting adjourned.

These minutes have not been approved.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Bonnie Jo Radasch, Administrator, 
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